
 
 

Comment Period and Public Hearing  
To Discuss 

EPA’s Objection to the Draft Water Discharge Permit for 
Dayton Power & Light J.M. Stuart Station 

Hearing: March 23, 2011 
Comment Period: Feb. 17 – April 7, 2011 

 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency is holding a public hearing and comment period to obtain comments on its 
objection to the thermal limitations in a draft National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit 
under the Clean Water Act developed by the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency (NPDES Discharge Permit 
#OH0004316).  
 
The draft permit is for the Dayton Power & Light J. M. Stuart Station, a coal fired power plant, to discharge into 
Little Three Mile Creek, the Ohio River and Buzzard’s Roost Creek. The facility is located on State Route 52, 4 
miles east of Aberdeen, Ohio.  Ohio EPA issued a public notice of the draft permit on Nov. 7, 2008. Written and oral 
comments will be accepted at the public hearing: 
 

Wednesday, March 23, 2011 

6:30 – 9 p.m. 
Reading Room, Southern Hills Career & Technical Center 

9193 Hamer Road 
Georgetown, Ohio 

 
For those wishing to make an oral comment, EPA will begin sign in at 6:30 p.m. and start the formal hearing at 7:30 
p.m.   EPA will give a brief presentation and then accept oral comments and written comments.  Oral comments will 
generally be heard in the order in which the commenters signed in. The hearing will be held under rules listed in 40 
Code of Federal Regulations § 123.44(e) (see www.epa.gov/lawsregs/index.html to read 40 CFR). Written 
comments on EPA’s objection may also be submitted during the comment period Feb. 17 through April 7, 2011 to: 
 

Sean Ramach 

EPA Region 5 
NPDES Programs Branch (mail code WN-16J) 

77 W. Jackson Blvd. 
Chicago, IL 60604 

ramach.sean@epa.gov 
Fax: 312-692-2502 

 
For special accommodations to attend this meeting, contact Sean Ramach at least one week prior to the public 
hearing.  General information on this hearing, the draft permit and EPA’s objection can be found online at 

www.epa.gov/region5/water/npdestek/dplstuart.  More detailed information is also available for review at the 
EPA Region 5 offices.  Contact Sean Ramach to make an appointment at 312-886-5284.  
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